
E-Closings Go Mainstream

In an electronic age, mortgage closings stand out as particularly cumbersome 
transactions. Come closing day, hundreds of pages of paper land in a thump 
before the borrower, who must then physically sign and initial them in doz-

ens of places.
“While the technology for paperless closings has long been available, few 

lenders have adopted it. But they now have new incentives to do so, which will 
mean a faster, more-streamlined process for borrowers in the next few years.”

I’ll bet that seems like old hat to most of you reading this. Myself and others 
have written a myriad of articles throughout the years with the same exact sales 
pitch. So, what makes those first two paragraphs so significant?

They were written by Lisa Prevost of the New York Times. Yes, the New 
York Times had an article promoting electronic closings. My point is that when 
the mainstream media takes notice and starts writing about and promoting elec-
tronic closings, you know that things are changing.

Does this mean that every lender is going to automatically jump on the e-
closing bandwagon? Of course not, but e-closings are presented like a forgone 
conclusion in the article. So, even the mainstream media is getting behind elec-
tronic closings. That’s significant folks.

In the New York Times article, Kelly Purcell, an executive vice president 
of eSignSystems, a division of the Wave Systems Corporation, put e-closing 
adoption this way:

“The industry is now talking about the 20-minute close. With e-mortgages, 
borrowers will be able to review all their documents on a secure site, then sign 
all but the one or two documents that need to be notarized. Then, instead of 
spending two hours at the closing, you go in and in 20 minutes, boom, you’re 
done.”

I can’t agree more with Purcell. It’s so easy, and it makes so much sense. 
Surely if mainstream media outlets like the New York Times have finally started 
extolling the virtues of e-closings, lenders should at least be paying closer at-
tention. 
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